## Town of Greenville

P. O. BOX 188 GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124 812-923-9821

H. L. Spears
Town Board President

Elaine N. Miller Clerk-Treasurer Jack Sprigler
Town Board Member

Ronald Lamb
Town Board Member

December 10, 1984 Town Hall

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Board was held this date instead of the regular meeting date of December 11, 1984 due to board members unable to attend the meeting. Present was Jack Sprigler, Ron Lamb, Gary Getrost, Talbott Richardson, and Janice Gibson. Jack Sprigler acted as Secretary in the absence of Elaine Miller and Ron Lamb acted as President in the absence of H. L. Spears.

Monthly claims were approved.

Marshall Richardson brought the board up to date on the dog problem in Greenville. He stated there was a problem of dogs running loose and he and the Dog Warden from New Albany (Floyd County) wereaddressing the problem.

Gary Getrost was authorized to carry over six (6) days of vacation time to January 1985 at which time all vacation for 1984 shall be taken.

The board discussed with Talbott Richardson the problem of snow removal. After a review of the problem the following guidelines were established:

- 1. Talbott Richardson was designated the person responsible for snow and ice removal.
- 2. Mr. Richardson will access road conditions and follow up to: spread cinders; if snow accumulation in light (2 In or les)
  - a. If accumulation is greater he will contact Danny Cristiani or the County for help is scrapping; Cristiani first then the County.
- 3. All townspeople will be requested to contact Talbott when conditions develop. A notice will be placed in newspapers informing residents of this policy.

No further business coming before the board Ron Lambe motioned for adjournment seconded by Jack Sprigler.

Don Lamb

<sup>A</sup>cting President